
 

October 14, 2021 Resolution Number 2021-962 
 
 

Hon. Caroline Mulroney 
Minister of Transportation 
minister.mto@ontario.ca 
 
Subject: Transfer of Embleton Road from the Region of Peel to the
              City of Brampton 

 
I am writing to advise that Regional Council approved the following                                                          resolution 
at its meeting held on September 23, 2021: 

 
Resolution Number 2021-962 
 
That Regional Road 6 (Embleton Road), from Regional Road 1 
(Mississauga Road) to Regional Road 19 (Winston Churchill Boulevard) in 
the City of Brampton, be transferred from the Region of Peel to the City of 
Brampton, effective October 15, 2021, as outlined in the report of the 
Commissioner of Public Works, listed on the September 23, 2021 
Regional Council agenda titled “Transfer of Embleton Road from the 
Region of Peel to the City of Brampton”; 

And further, that the necessary by-laws be presented for enactment to 
amend Regional Road System By-law 95- 2007 and Region of Peel Traffic 
By-law 15-2013 by removing Regional Road 6 (Embleton Road) from 
Schedule “A” of the subject by-laws, effective October 15, 2021; 

And further, that upon enactment of the subject by-laws, staff be 
authorized to take all required steps to affect the transfer, including 
authorizing the Commissioner of Public Works to enter into and amend any 
necessary agreements, on legal terms satisfactory to the Regional 
Solicitor; 

And further, that a copy of the subject report be forwarded to the City of 
Brampton, City of Mississauga, Town of Caledon, and the Ministry of 
Transportation, for information; 

And further, that a copy of this resolution and necessary amending by-laws 
be forwarded to the Peel Regional Police and the Ontario Provincial Police. 

 
A copy of the report is enclosed for your information. 

 
Kindest personal regards, 

 

Nando Iannicca 
Regional Chair and Chief Executive Officer 
 
Copy: Terry Ricketts, Director of Transportation 
 
Also sent to: 

 
Laura Hall, Town Clerk, Town of Caledon 

Diana Rusnov, City Clerk, City of Mississauga 

Peter Fay, City Clerk, City of Brampton  
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